SPRINGFIELD CATHOLIC SCHOOLS
SPRINGFIELD, MISSOURI
Immaculate Conception Parish Conference Room 

SCHOOL BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday August 13th, 2024

Present: Kent Lammers, Msgr. Reidy, Fr. Nick Zummo, Margaret Calliotte, Cheryl Bond, Becky Conroy, Ryan O’Reilly, Sr. Cecilia Ann, Lary O’Reilly, Michelle Auzias de Turenne
Absent: Jeanne Skahan, Fr. Lewis Hejna, Boyd Crockett, Paige Duda, JoAnne Bailes, Ashley Harris, Jane Fairchild, Lindsay Wright, Fr. Patrick Nwokoye, Fr. Tom Kiefer
Guests: Kristen Bright
OPENING PRAYER   12:15 PM Msgr. Reidy opened the meeting with a prayer. 

REVIEW OF CONSENT ITEMS  
The June minutes and August Consent Agenda and items were reviewed prior to the meeting. A motion to approve the consent items and minutes was made by Larry O’Reilly and seconded by Ryan O’Reilly. The motion was approved.

REPORTS
Financial Statements: Kristen from FORVIS presented the Compilation Report and Financial Statements July 2023-June 30, 2024. Kristen mentioned that this was not an audit or review. Kristen mentioned that this year there is now a breakout of donor and without donor restrictions.
Margaret presented the June 30th, 2024, financials. The cost per student was also discussed. Margaret also presented the enrollment report. We are currently down 15 students from budget. A motion to approve the financials was made by Larry O’Reilly and seconded by Msgr. Reidy. The motion was approved.

Director of Schools:  Sr. Cecilia Ann spoke about the science textbook adoption. This is a 5-year adoption. The Springfield Underground has graciously allowed us to store some of these textbooks at the Frisco building. Sr. Cecilia Ann also mentioned we are looking to go to a Rolling Enrollment for next school year. This means that current families’ enrollment would simply roll over to the next grade. The priests would get a list of families with their active Catholic status and the priests could confirm or change this. She stated the Rolling Enrollment format will make the registration process much easier on current families. New families, of course, would need to go through the normal registration process. Sr. Cecilia Ann also mentioned the central office would like to possibly hire an enrollment coordinator. This individual would focus on enrollment, recruiting, returning families and retention.
.

Director of Development: Becky mentioned there was a large gift donated to the school. This was a nonrestricted gift in the amount of $59K. These funds will be eventually distributed to the following: Theater, safety reserve, operations, Shepherds’ fund and the Impact fund.

OLD BUSINESS: Larry O’Reilly spoke on behalf of the maintenance committee. Maintenance of the property is going well. Once the large dirt mound is completely gone, work will begin on repairing the back drive.  Also, it was discussed to change all the field lights to LED. Maintenance will get quotes.


NEW BUSINESS: 


CLOSING PRAYER Msgr. Reidy closed the meeting with a prayer.
The meeting ended at 1:18 p.m.

